# HAHN-HI-SPOTS

Vol. 1, No. 5 May 28, 1971

## CHRIST J. HAHN MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP RECIPIENTS



Karen Jane Carr



Lou Ann Sprinkle

Above are the recipients of the Christ J. Hahn Memorial Scholarships, awarded annually on the basis of applicants' scholastic achievement and promise, as well as personal qualities, such as character and leadership ability.

KAREN JANE CARR, daughter of Vollie, an employee of Hahn for three years, is graduating from Reitz High School, ranking 54th in her class of 471. She plans to attend I.S.U.E. and major in social work and minor in psychology. Karen won first prize in an art contest in 1968 and has been in Reitz's Art Club for two years. She was President of Future Homemakers of America, belonged to the Pep Club, and the Luther League Coffee House.

Karen's high school principal reports that Karen is a very sensitive person and very much concerned about the welfare of others. He considers her a girl of very high learning ability. Best of luck, Karen! LOU ANN SPRINKLE, daughter of Elmer, an employee of Hahn for six years, is graduating from Castle High School, ranking 16th in her class out of 219. She plans to attend I.S.U.E. and work towards a secondary education degree. She received two scholarship letters for obtaining a 3.5 or better average out of a 4.0 rating. She has been a member of National Honor Society, Thespians, choir, Pep Club, F.T.A., participated in the band, playing the flute and also was a majorette.

Lou Ann's school reports that she is commended most highly by all members of the faculty and staff who know her. She will make a very worthwhile contribution to any institution she attends. Congratulations, Lou Ann!



The 15th Annual Industrial Bowling Tournament, held at Franklin Lanes, was won by the Hahn Employees Association #1 bowling team, with a total of 3,228. Leading the team was Jerry Kuester with his 690 series. Jerry's games were 247 - 213 - 230 (690). Nice shooting, Jerry. Other members and their socres were: Bob Schmitt, 195 - 237 - 167 (599), John Gaisser III, 193 - 227 - 160 (580), Oliver Rettig, 237 - 182 - 176 (595), and Tom Hammer, 194 - 146 - 172 (512). The H.E.A. team walked off with all honors in the tournament. High Actual Team Game, 1,066; High Actual Team Series, 2,976; High Individual Game, Jerry Kuester, 247; and High Individual Series, Jerry Kuester, 690. Incidentally, the team will travel to Nashville, Tenn. on Saturday, May 22, to bowl in the Pee-Wee Classics Tournament. Good luck, team. Bring back another trophy!

#### LEAMON WILLIAMS

Leamon Williams was awarded on 5/14/71, the District Honor Key from Civitan International. This award, one of three given in the Indiana, Illinois and Wisconsin District, is awarded for service above and beyond the call of duty. Leamon received this honor for his responsibilities as Lieutenant Governor, covering the following Civitan Clubs: Jasper, Princeton, Mt. Carmel, Ill., and Downtown Evansville. The West Side Civitan Club, of which Leamon is a member, donated \$1,500 last year to three local Boy Scout Clubs, and \$1,200 to three local groups dealing with retarded children. Their club gives scholarships to different high school students in the city annually and sponsors the Annual Reitz Cereal Bowl, which is the play-off game in conjunction with Jr. League football. Civitan is an international organization with 50,000 members in 14 different countries.

### NEW EMPLOYEES

<u>DORIS LANE</u>...has joined the Cost Accounting Department. Doris reports she has a 19 year old daughter, Becky, currently doing modeling work through Camera Arts.

HAROLD CAREY ... has joined the Engineering Department as Records Supervisor. He and his wife, Evelyn, have five children -- Ralph, Mark, Kathy, Tom, and Patty. Harold retired from Air Force after twenty-five years as a Lieutenant Colonel, and most recently worked with Whirlpool Corp. before joining us.

JOYCE CASPER ... has joined Hahn as secretary for Clarence Owens and Bob Werne. Joyce most recently worked for Black Equipment Co Her hobby is bowling; her team recently won the league trophy and Joyce won a special trophy for high series.

NEWS from Fabricating Depts..... by Elmer Baumgart

Harry Pfingston, Foreman of Dept. #1, Press Shop, has recently undergone surgery for an jured knee. He is now recuperating at Deaconess Hospital. We understand that Harry is ready to leave the hospital and enjoy a rest. Take care of yourself, Harry, and enjoy it while you can.

Brenda Mauzy, wife of <u>Doug Mauzy</u>, profile burner operator in Dept. #1, recently gave birth to a 4 lb. 8-3/4oz. baby boy, Christopher Allen. That makes 2 boys and 2 girls in the Mauzy family. Both mother and new arrival are doing well. <u>Joe Watkins</u> tells us that his wife, Janice, has given birth to their first child, Julie - 6 lbs. 9 oz. Joe is a lathe operator in Dept. #6A.

#### H. E. A.

The Hahn Employees Association (H.E.A.) was organized to sponsor and encourage employees to participate, as a group, in various forms of athletic, recreational, and social activities.

letting the employees conduct these activines, through a Board of Directors, the Company hopes to create friendship, cooperation, and understanding among fellow employees and management.

Directors of H. E. A. are elected by the employees for a two-year term. All employees, except management and personnel in supervisory capacity, are eligible to vote. Employees presently serving on the Board are: Charlie Duncan, Paul Haire, Lloyd Schmitz, Bob Schmitt (President), Frank Offerman (Vice President), and Shirley Jourdan (Secretary-Treasurer). Representatives from management attending the meetings to give advise regarding company policies and employee relations are Jack Hahn and Bill Bridge

To support H. E. A., the company allows the association to collect all profits from the vending machines. This money is spent on the employees for sports equipment and entry fees, social events, as Men's Stags, Ladies' Dinners, Dances and Picnics, etc. If you have any suggestions, or if you would like to serve on any committee, please see the H. E. A. representative in your work area.

#### ROSIE ROEHM

On Monday, May 10, 1971, the Southern Indiana Association of Industrial Nurses elected Mrs. Shirley Baughn, of Whirlpool Corporation, to the office of Vice-President, and Mrs. ROSIE ROEHM, of Hahn, Inc. as Secretary. Other officers serving are Mrs. Maryalice Holloway, Alcoa, President; and Mrs. Sherry Kochersperger, Alcoa, Treasurer.

All the local members are active at the present time making all arrangements for their Eighteenth Annual Health Conference to be held in Evansville in October, 1971. This will be the first year the Conference has convened in Evansville. Industrial nurses, industrial doctors, personnel managers, and safety directors from industry throughout the state will attend.

Pharmaceutical houses and various businesses associated with industrial health and safety will have exhibits during the conference. Four meetings will be held during the two-day period with guest speakers and panelists on a wide and varied program.



Julie Lynn Gaisser

John and Barbara Gaisser proudly announced the arrival of their daughter, Julie Lynn. Julie, born April 14, weighed 9 pounds, 6 ounces, and was 19-1/2" long. John, lead man in Dept. 6-C, has worked with our company going on four years. Barbara is an employee of Mead Johnson & Company.

There comes a time in the life of every young adult when the business of insurance raises its ugly head. It's this experience that Mom and Dad feel is one of the first steps in pushing an offspring out of the nest.

One push is the first trip in the family automobile with you behind the wheel. Another is the first formal dance with all the trimmings. An you, you are in your "beautiful teens", but they don't really last very long. All of a sudden you are graduating from high school and getting your first full-time job, or having one last fling of summer fun before hitting the books in college.

This is life. Moving on. No treading, no standing still. And zing! You're at your 19th birthday. A responsible young adult. You have been secure in the haven of your parents car; now, this must change.

To stay secure, or at least, use every advantage possible to keep security within your grasp, all persons reaching their 19th birthday should made arrangements for some type of hospitalization insurance in their own name. There are many ways of doing this. One, if you are employed full time, chances are your employer has a group plan available. This varies in many ways. Who pays how mcuh and what benefits are included. Two, are plans available through your college enrollment? These plans are usually adequate for a single person, and have a reduced, or student rate, on the premium.

But now is the time to think ahead. If you are going on to college in September of '71, it may be necessary for you to enroll much sooner depending on your birthdate. For instance, if your 19th birthday is in May, you will be without coverage until you are properly enrolled in September. This could prove to be a very critical period for you. Check on "effective dates" too. Maybe by pre-paying, you can initiate coverage earlier.

It sounds like medical health insurance is a law. Not so. But, rest assured, an acute illness, an auto accident, or even a bad fall at home can put you in the hospital. This can be a catastrophy to your savings account, and jeopardize your entire financial structure, as well as your parents.

So, while you still have time, check into some insurance programs around town, on campus, and be ready for your 19th and eliminate the panic in your household. Plan ahead.

Leon Wallace is making a trip to Cincinnati, Ohio shortly to visit his son. Leon's grand-daughter is graduating from high school.

Darlene and <u>Bob Brockriede</u>'s 11th Wedding Anniversary was May 7. They have one daughter, Barbara, who is nine years old.

Ruby and <u>Jim Niemeier</u>'s 14th Wedding Anniversary was celebrated on May 24. They have two sons, Mike and Tim.

#### SOFTBALL TEAM

The H. E. A. Softball Team would like to invite all Hahn employees to attend their games and help back them to victory.

With the season four weeks old, the team still has a good shot at the first place trophy with a 3 - 1 record. The only loss thus far was to the highly rated F.O.P. team, which currently leads the league with a 4-0 mark. But the Hahn softballers haven't given up yet -- they still have two more chances to even the score with F.O.P.

Let's all get out and back our team in winning another trophy.

#### SERVICE AWARD BANQUET ENTERTAINMENT

The people attending this year's Service Award Banquet were very much impressed with the entertainment provided. BOBBY BRIDGE, son of Bill Bridge, composed the music and wrote the lyrics for some beautiful songs which he sang, and played the guitar.

KENT HAHN, son of Jack Hahn, played a couple of organ solos which were very impressive. He also accompanied Bobby with some of his songs.

Other entertainment included the Paulettes a group of girls from St. Paul's Church, who sang some lovely songs.